REVISED

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS31514 / H0688

This legislation pertains to the subject of vehicle license plates. In the relative absence of state laws specifically
dealing with the question, many Idaho law enforcement agencies are deploying cameras that record the license
plates of every vehicle that passes by on public roads. The data collected can then be kept indefinitely. In order
to check the drift towards the creation of a surveillance society, this legislation limits the usage of such cameras
to investigating and prosecuting crimes, which would include searching for the plates of stolen vehicles, and
scanning for particular plates to search for missing, endangered, or wanted individuals. It also prevents the
inappropriate sharing of this data, and limits the retention of data to 45 days, unless it is being used in the
investigation and prosecution of a crime, after which it must be irrevocably destroyed. The legislation also
reduces the expenditure of time and money for the owners of certain ordinary vehicles by stating that those
without a front license plate bracket do not need to mount a second license plate on the front of the vehicle.

FISCAL NOTE

Because two license plates are still paid for by the owners of all vehicles for which it required now, no impact
to any public fund is expected.

Contact:
Representative Joe A. Palmer
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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